



JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING

FEBRUARY 17, 2009
Sherry Popham, facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 3:37 p.m.  Members present:  Jama Bennett, Mark Adams, Mary Lou Emerine, Amanda Minnich, and Sherry Popham.  Vasco Perry was absent.  

OPENING BUSINESS

A.  02-001. Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to accept the meeting agenda, seconded by Amanda Minnich.  Motion carried. 

B. 02-002. Amanda Minnich made the motion to approve the previous meeting minutes as amended, seconded by Sherry Popham.  Motion carried.

Jama Bennett shared the following “Good News” with the council: 
      1.  For the first time, Alton will have nine students participating in Kentucky  
          United Nations Assembly (KUNA) in March.  Ms. Ousley and Ms. Whitlow 
           will be sponsoring these students.  Three students shared with us 
          information about KUNA, modeled their costumes and shared their masks 
          with the council.                             

2. Mary Lou shared with the council that we have four students that will be attending state competition for academics.  Alton took third in Future Problem Solving and 4th in Quick Recall.  State will be March 14, 15, and 16 in Louisville.    

3. Three sixth grade students received a $100.00 savings bond for an essay they wrote for Magnolia Bank. 
4. Our 8th grade basketball team plays in the finals this evening with the possibility of becoming back to back champions! 

5. Our Archery Team competes this weekend.  This is the extracurricular event with the largest participation. 

6. Our choir performs tonight. 

7. Our ILP Parent Night had over 100 parents in attendance. 

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT
           Ms. Ousley shared recent MAP data with the council which indicated positive and negative gains for reading and math for all students.  In addition, she shared information regarding our “at-risk” students and indicated if we are seeing positive/negative gains for reading and math.  For the 6th and the 7th grade, the majority of the students are showing increases in math and decreases in reading and the 8th grade is showing increases in reading and decreases in math.  MAP will be taken again in the spring for a final comparison.   (See attachments)

Jama shared THINK LINK scores from winter and graphs indicated increases/decreases in the various sub domains for reading/math in all grades, science in the 7th, and social studies in the 8th.  THINK LINK will be administered one more time this year in the spring.  (See attached)


Ms. Greenwood compiled a summary of EXPLORE data for our 8th graders and shared a packet of information with council.  The leadership team will be following up with all 8th grade classes on March 12 to share individual results with students.  Information will follow to parents.  
PLANNING 

EXPLORE classes for 8th grade – March 12th.  

           JHHS has scheduled students for 2009-10 
BUDGET

         January budget was reviewed with council.    

#02-003. Amanda Minnich made the motion to accept the January budget, seconded by Mark Adams.  Motion carried.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

              Professional Development committee has a sign-up sheet in the workroom.  Meeting will be held this month with information gathered from all stakeholders regarding needs.  Since the PD plan is due this month, additional information will be forthcoming via email. 
OLD BUSINESS

A.  Ms. Emerine indicated that the museum currently had $7,500 in their account with additional monies in a CD.  A meeting is being planned for the near future.  Jama shared with council information regarding BRAC that could impact our facility and stressed the importance of a decision regarding the use of the museum.  

B. Ms. Bennett distributed information regarding the rescheduled date for the SBDM Roundtable – March 16th.   
NEW BUSINESS

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS/INFORMATION
A. Next meeting is scheduled for March10th.   Vasco Perry will 
Serve as facilitator and Mary Lou as resource person. 

B. Mark Adams shared his idea regarding a community service project – “Operation Coat Hanger.”  Ideas were discussed and Mr. Adams indicated that he would put together a proposal to share at the next meeting.   

ADJOURNMENT

#02-004. Sherry Popham made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 
4:40, seconded by Amanda Minnich.  Motion carried.    

